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A Moment with MaryAnn

Dear Hussar Sisters, 

     Well what a beginning of a new year!  I pray that this newsletter finds all of you and your family safe and at home. 

     We will have our first general meeting of the RHAA at the Port Arthur Library on Thursday, September 18, 2008 at 7pm. I hope you make plans to attend!  It’s that time again, our 2008-09 dues are now being accepted and an application is attached.  Please forward your dues to the post office box. 

     Sally White Graham Class of 1962 will be bringing her newest quilt donation for all to see!  The RHAA will begin selling donation tickets and the proceeds will be used for our high school scholarships.  The drawing will be held at our annual Christmas luncheon.
    The RHAA would like to express our sincere sympathy to the family of Christine Scott Collazo for the loss of her sister, Cathy Scott Lopez Class of 1976.  Cathy’s Hussar spirit will always be with us as we gather together.

    I would like to say thank you for your continued support of all the endeavors of the RHAA.  Not only does your support help continue OUR HUSSAR PRIDE, but we are also contributing to our community in various ways.

    I look forward to serving as this year’s president.  If you would like to serve as secretary or historian, please let me know.

God Bless you & Hussar Luv always,

Mary Ann Maceiras Broussard

Greetings to all our RHAA Members

Never fear! Our Elected RHAA Officers have been hard at work this summer getting the year running. Our membership ended out the 2007-2008 year with a whopping 71 members. Let’s see if we can get those numbers up this year. Our RHAA funds are currently at $2,134.71. We will be paying for our storage and such yearly items shortly, so be ready for an update on that.  
The RHAA NEEDS YOU!!
Because of the recent loss of our beloved Cathy Scott Lopez, we are in need of someone to fill

the spot of RHAA Historian.  We appreciate Christel, Cammie, and Christine for working on the 

scrapbook for the 2007 president. 
Special Committees
Cav-Oil-Cade - We will not be sponsoring a Cav-Oil-Cade princess this year, but for those that are interested in attending any of the events, the dates are Oct. 4th for the coronation and Oct.11 is the parade.

Scholarship – We had the following discussion about raising money; 


Scratch offs – we will start selling them at the 1st Mardi gras pratice and drawing will be held @ Mardi gras parade.

Sally has made a red, white and blue blanket, and will be bringing the blanket to the Sept. general meeting for everyone to see and then start selling the raffle tickets. The drawing will be held @ the Christmas party.

Relay for life – The 2009 theme is ROCK-N-RELAY. Christine Collazo will be the       

Contact person, once again for the RHAA. She will keep us posted on all the details for this event. 

Annual Red & White Picnic
Our annual Red and White picnic will be held on Saturday, Sept. 27, 2008 from 11:00 to 1:00. 

We will have it at the West Groves Park. This is the Public Park off of 39th Street (near the Bruce’s Market Basket) and across from the Groves Library on Hansen. Everyone is encouraged to bring your lawn chairs and a sack lunch and if you are feeling generous, sometimes we share cookies and other sweets. Also, you can bring your instruments and if time and energy are on our side, we may give them a go!   
Important RHAA Dates

Sept 18th – Thursday, General Meeting – Library 7pm

Sept 20 – Saturday, Pecan Festival (starts Thursday -Sept 18th) 

Sept 27th – Saturday, Red & White Picnic, 11am-1pm 
 Oct 4th – Saturday, CavOilcade Coronation

Oct 11th – Saturday, CavOilcade Parade

Oct 16 – Thursday, General Mtg - Library 7pm (canned goods for the Thanksgiving Family)
Nov 20th – Thursday, General Meeting - Library 7pm
Dec 6th – RHAA Christmas Party @ Novrosky’s, 11am-2pm

Dec 18th – NO GENERAL MEETING
Our Deepest Sympathy

Our heartfelt sympathy goes out to the family of Cathy Scott Lopez. Cathy was a key member 

of the RHAA and played a very important role in all our activities. She was always willing to 

offer her time and efforts to any cause that we decided to put ourselves behind. She had a warm

smile that will be surely missed in any of the upcoming events or gatherings that we participate 

in. God bless those who were touched by and who will surely miss this wonderful person. 
************

Marguerite LeBlanc Griffith, 94, of Port Arthur, Texas died Saturday, August 30, 2008 at Cypress Glen East Nursing Home. Marguerite was born on June 10, 1914 in Abbeville, Louisiana to I.J. LeBlanc and Inez Hebert LeBlanc. She was a resident of Port Arthur for 81 years and longtime member of St. Catherine Catholic Church. She graduated from Thomas Jefferson High where she was in the first group of Hussar's and played the snare drum.

IF YOU HAVE ANYTHING YOU WOULD LIKE TO PUT IN THE RHAA NEWSLETTER, 

PLEASE FEEL FREE TO LET US KNOW. WE WILL NEED IT BY THE END OF THE 

MONTH SO WE CAN GET IT IN THE UPCOMING NEWSLETTER. YOU CAN TURN IT 

INTO ANY RHAA OFFICER. THANKS.
RHAA BRAGGIN’ RIGHTS!
Chrisine Collazo is proud to announce that Zachary will attend a new school this year. He has 

been accepted into a program called the Texas Academy for Leadership in the Humanities.  It is 

a residential high school program for gifted and talented junior and seniors, where  students take 

college courses that  count as their high school credits as well. When Zachary graduates as a 

high school senior, he will have earned 60 hours of college credit.

Zachary will live in a dorm on campus at Lamar University in Beaumont.  (He moved in to his 

dorm Thursday, August 21.)  The program accepts 30 juniors each year, so there are a total of 60 

high school students involved in the Leadership Academy each year. Zachary will take 15 hours 

this semester: freshman English, history, precalculus, college physics and tennis.  He is 

especially looking forward to the science and math classes! 
************

MaryAnn reported that her daughter got a new job.  She will be teaching @ St. Charles “Mothers 
Day Out” with the 4 year olds.  Also, her son Michael is going to be an escort for an out-of-town 
Duchess for Cav-Oil-Cade. 
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